MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL MEETING

April 26, 2016
105 Houchens
Convene – The meeting convened at 3:00 PM – Dr. Beth Boehm, dean of SIGS, presided.  Dr. Boehm had another meeting and had to leave and asked Dr. DeMarco to preside.  Introductions were given around the room.
Ex-Officio absent:  Paul DeMarco, Associate Dean SIGS
Members Present: Charles Hubscher, Mary Hums, Tasha Laman, George Higgins (Criminal Justice), Anastasia Keller, Kira Taylor, Barbara Clark, ​​​​​​​Mark Running, Eric Rouchka, Seow Chin Ong, Bibhuti Sar, Samantha McClellan, Becky Christian, JoAnne Sweeny, and Brian Ceresa.
Members Absent: (not available)
Guests:  Angela Taylor (Asst Provost Student Affairs/Asst Dean of Students); Jenny Sawyer (Exec Director, Undergraduate Admissions)
1. Approval of minutes of February 23, 2016
Dr. DeMarco asked for approval of the council meeting of February 23, 2016.  One correction JoAnne Sweeny WAS not listed as present, but did attend.  MOTION to approve by ??; seconded by _____________.  APPROVED.   
2. ACTION ITEMS: Approval of graduate for May commencement
Approval of Degree candidates (4) Interdisciplinary Studies (1); 3 concentration in Bioethics and Medical Humanities.  They are John-Robert Curtin, Lauren Flaherty, Francesca Kingery, Alexander Urevick.  MOTION to APPROVE and seconded.  APPROVED.
3. Discussion Items: Dr. Paul DeMarco 
a. Recruiting graduate students – Beth recapped Provost recommending moving us forward with enrollment, which means enrolling more masters students.  Graduate programs overall were asked to enroll 50 more students than last year. Dr. Boehm said one more student for each program would yield us more than this 50.  Dr. Boehm handed out some statistics. (“Yield” terminology means percentage of students who were “accepted,” not enrolled). Applications are up 9% (not more students, but they are applying MORE places).  Director of Graduate Studies (DGS) please help by reaching out either accept or reject applicants.  Call, not just email improves chances of getting students to enroll. 
Separate email from Dr. Boehm and Michelle Rodems to students re: PLAN increases chances, orientation info. 
b. Criminal Background Check – Dr. DeMarco asked Jenny Sawyer and Angela Taylor to recap.

Within the last year a significantly flagship institutions started asking questions, related to safety issues on campus (sexual assault) to see if there are students who have had criminal charges. Typically are not recorded on academic records. Checked to see what national trends are in this area, and should we go down this road.  Still in process of developing potential questions, some council members had concerns.  This discussion began as an undergraduate question, but was asked if graduate could be part of this. Different programs have asked for this, some due to licensure issues.  Reached out to get sample questions, A pretty thorough review was done of large survey of land grant institutions regarding criminal behavior on campuses. We would need to have a formal review process in place, an appeal process, and determine who’s going to do these (Angela and Dean Mardis working on this).  The goal was to roll these background checks out this spring, but did not meet this goal. Discussion.  Having these questions on application we are sending a message to potential students that we value our students, valuing second chances, diversity….don’t want to set up barrier to student enrolling; about keeping our school safe, not who we’re trying to keep out.  Angela stated that those applying would be informed of what happens to their information they have provided on the background check.   Jenny recommended to have a separate central unit that does these, in order to be consistent. 
Dr. DeMarco asked if there were any other questions, this is still in the developmental stages.  Jenny will move forward on the undergrad applications.  


Announcement: 

Fellowship Offers – Paul DeMarco. Have 26 new University Fellowships, and we have made Diversity Scholarships to five students.  

4. Report from Graduate Student Council (GSC) – Anastasia Keller, representative  
Graduate Council conference, had a guest speaker on HSC.   Everything went quite well.  Had a lot of local students submit abstracts. A fundraiser was going on as well, that went well.  She was not able to personally attend, so did not have details. Both events were successful.
5. Old Business –  none
6. New Business –   none
7. Adjournment – MOTION and second. 
Respectfully submitted   (draft) 8/30/16
Jan Link, Recording Secretary
Approved Graduate Council Meeting  _8/30/16_____
